THE RETURN OF THE
NFL: IT’S ON!!!
[Hey there Lugnuts!! We are having a fundraiser
here at Emptywheel. Help the effort out! We have
been really hesitant about doing this in the
past. To the best of my recollection, we have
not done one at all since leaving FDL. Marcy
will not toot her own horn, but I will. The
level, depth, independence, and rationality, of
what Ms. Wheeler does makes most “Main Stream”
and other “blogs” look feeble. And it is not
just her, Jim White, Rayne and, occasionally, I
who also contribute. This is a valuable forum.
We live for you, but we also need your help. To
the extent you can give it, it would be
remarkably well placed, and much appreciated.
Thank you!]
I have been being heckled about this Trash Talk
stuff forever. Marcy is just cranky jonesing for
football and Jim White thinks the Devil Rays
count. But this ain’t called “Trash Talk” for
nothing you know. Pre-season fake football and
baseball in the swamps are not enough. Nosirree.
Not in a sophisticated joint like this.
But there was a little smattering of real
college football last Saturday, so there was
primordial Trash. But, now, my friends, there is
REAL, professional grade, NFL football in the
queue. Let it be known, unless I meet a bigger
margarita pitcher and burrito that looks like
this tomorrow night, there will by Saturday
morning be additional MAJOR LEAGUE Trash for the
weekend. NCAA, NFL and the F1 Circus at Monza
(yes, that really may be the bigger story
worldwide. Formula One rules; get used to it).
But, tonight, there are two games on the
schedule. The biggest, of course, is a replay of
last season’s AFC Divisional Playoffs between
the Denver Broncos and Baltimore Ravens. Ought
to be a great game. Despite what the naysayers
say, Peyton Manning’s arm is turning bionic in
its incredible strength. The Bronco’s, however,

are a bit wounded with Elvis Dumervil now on the
Ravens and Von Miller suspended for the first
six games. The Ravens have also lost a LOT of
weight from last year’s Superbowl team,
including Ray Lewis and Ed Reed. As much as the
media and fans have always focused on Ray Lewis,
I cannot help but believe the absence of Ed
Reed, one of the most incredible ball hawks in
the history of the NFL, is every bit as big a
loss. Broncos are at home and are PISSED about
that last minute loss last year to the Ravens.
My money is on Peyton and the ARM OF HULK.
Secondarily, and I, (maybe you?) will probably
have to DVR this, but the ASU Sun Devils are
opening their season tonight at 10:00 pm EST
against Sacramento State. Okay, this won’t be
much of a game. But, GO DEVILS!!
That’s it for now. More later as promised. This
is the best blog in the world, if I do say so
from my completely neutral perch! Rock and roll
my friends. Today’s music is by Government Mule.
Because Donkos and Peyton rock….and, because,
the US Government, collectively, are a bunch of
War Pigs.

